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As you will have read in the letter from our Chair of
Governors, Whitby School has opted to join the
Wonder Learning Partnership. | am grateful for the
chance to continue working with your children, just as
| have been grateful for the opportunity to be part of

this wonderful community.

Our aim is to develop Whitby School at a Trust by
empowering the colleagues who are already here - the
teachers and support staff who work so hard to do
their best for your children. Teachers bring the culture
of a school to life in the classroom. Support staff keep
the building open, safe, welcoming, and functioning.
Leaders at all levels coordinate and bring everything
together. Headteachers may conduct the orchestra,

but the music comes from the school.

| have offered to continue as headteacher until a
permanent one is appointed, and even after that, | will
still be here to support them. | care deeply about the
school and will continue to do my best to help it
develop and thrive. | want to assure you that while the
headteacher may change, the ethos we have
established at Whitby School will remain consistent.

| look forward to welcoming those who are staying with
us for Year 12 personally. We have exciting plans for
the Sixth Form next year, including personal access to
a laptop for use in and out of school, Wednesday
afternoon enrichment sessions for all, including sports,

arts, and other activities, an international trip, relevant
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work experience placements

for the students’ future aspirations brokered by

North Yorkshire Business Partnership, and a school
where students are known and cared for as individuals,
in class sizes smaller than the national average for Year
12 and 13. We have started sharing these exciting new
plans for the Sixth Form with students and the

application process remains available via our website

LINK.

At Whitby School, we value ambition, character,
endeavour, and courage. These values guide us in
everything we do, and we are committed to continuing

to instil them in our sixth form students.

| want to express my gratitude for the brilliant children
at Whitby School and the warm welcome and support |
have received from the community. Your support has
been invaluable, and | am deeply thankful. Let’s keep
working together to make Whitby School the best it
can be.

All the best, Mr G Davies



https://www.whitbyschool.co.uk/sixth-form/application-form
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‘The Kindness of Strangers’ -

500 words (or less) mini-saga

Can you write an affectionate, heart-warming,
uplifting story that has an underlying message of
kindness?

If you wish, you may use the LINK to generate a
random first line, plot or scene that you then work
your magic to turn into a moving and heart-warming

story about kindness.

The writing competition this term is to write a story all
about the kindness of strangers. We all know how heart
-warming and uplifting it can be when someone you
don’t know offers you a smile, or holds a door open, or
picks something up you dropped. Just think how much

more this would mean if the gesture was even more

eventful — a note left on a park bench with a painted

The Kindness of Strangers

stone? What about a book left in a plastic coverin a .
Random first line starters:

child’s playground? Or a box of goodies left on your

doorstep? He’d had the worst day ever and just needed

) ) ) something or someone to make him feel better...
Use the random first line generator if you wish for 8

|deas and then Work your magic to turn |t |nto a HiS beSt Friend in the Whole World was an Old

moving and inspirational story with an underlying man named Fred...

message of the kindness of strangers. LINK It is quite peculiar when a complete stranger

shows kindness towards you...

Hand written or word doc to Mrs Sharp by: Monday
30 June 2025 - |.sharp(@whitbyschool.co.uk

Do you remember the last time someone was

Prizes include books and chocolate - categories for kind to you? Neither did |, until...

KS3 (Years 7, 8 and 9) and KS4 (Years 10 and Y11).

Kind words can make a world of difference to

someone unused to kindness...
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http://www.writingexercises.co.uk
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NEWSLETTER

ISSUE 24

The Whitby School reading group are currently taking  the winning book will win the Carnegie Reading Prize
part in the Carnegie Reading Prize competition. We for 2025.

read a selection of new Young Reader books and vote We are well into our reading now and some firm

for our favourite in June. Our vote will contribute to favourites are emerging. Here are two reviews from

the national vote from schools around the country and  our readers.

The Final Year — by Poppy and Eva

When we first picked up this novel we were surprised to find the whole novel was a poem.

We weren’t sure whether we would like this format at first or not but we have been really

impressed with this form. The poem style is a little confusing at first but we soon got

used to it. It actually makes for a fast paced read and the pace of action and events

makes it an exciting read. There are not moments when the paces seems to drag.

The Final Year is very good because it shows different points of view and shows how

going into a different space can be very hard for people. The characters are realistic and we

feel how nervous they are and scared at times in the story. It is a book | feel many young people could
relate to as we may have felt the same feelings of trepidation as the character. This is one of our clear
favourites at the moment.

Glasgow Boys - by Ellie and Paige

Glasgow boys is a fun, mysterious book that keeps you on the edge of your seat. In the
beginning we are introduced to the two main characters Banjo and Finley although
they live separate lives their stories are intertwined. Margaret McDonald uses a duel
narrative for the two main characters. Having both of our protagonists’ point of view
keeps you hooked as we see their different perspectives as the plot unravels. We
found the book very easy to read as the flow of the story isn’t confusing although it
may seem to be with the two separate narrators. Overall, we believe that the book is

an easy but enticing read that really resonates with our age group.
Y g Y ge group
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Further to our previous article on our regular visiting
Mallard, Jemima, and her ducklings, we thought it
would be helpful to provide some information about
looking after wild birds in general. Please note that we
sought professional advice before moving the ducklings
and their mum, and encourage anyone wishing to assist

wildlife to do the same.

Bird numbers are declining at an alarming rate - even
the common sparrow has decreased by over 70% in
some areas over the last thirty years. Because of this, it
is important that we all do what we can to ensure that

wild birds can have a successful nesting season.

If you find a baby bird, the first instinct can be to pick
it up and try to take care of it. Unfortunately, this can
reduce the bird’s chance of survival, and you may

be breaking the law in doing so. In England, all wild

Issue 24
01947 601901 | E post@whitbyschool.co.uk

birds are protected under the Wildlife and Countryside
Act 1982 and later amendments. The following is what

you can do:

e Finding a baby bird with no feathers.
Unfortunately, the bird is unlikely to survive and
therefore, there would be no harm in you trying to
replace it into its nest as quickly as possible. Wear
gloves to do this, however, as many parent birds will

abandon babies that smell of human contact.

e Finding a baby bird with feathers. It is common for
babies almost ready to fly to fall out of their nest or
fly a short distance. Usually, the parents will hear
the baby calling and will keep feeding it where it
shelters. If you find a baby bird with feathers out in
the open, try not to touch it but encourage it into

some form of shelter, eg, under a nearby bush. Keep




NEWSLETTER

ISSUE 24

your pets well away from it and watch as best you
can to see if the parents are still looking after it. If
you know that after 2-3 hours there has been no
sign of the parents, contact your nearest wildlife
hospital for advice. If you have to transport it
anywhere, ensure that you handle it as little as
possible, wearing gloves, and take it immediately to
the hospital or vet. Most vets will treat wild animals
for free, however, it is best to check first to ensure

they have experience with the species.

Accidentally knocking a nest whilst in the garden.
Do not try to put back nests you have dislodged as
you will not be able to secure it as well. Put it
somewhere safe from predators, such as in a
flowerpot on a wall. Again, avoid handling with bare
hands and leaving your human scent on the nest.
The parents may return and continue using the nest,

or may build a new nest.

e If anestis in an inconvenient place in your

garden. Unfortunately, in this circumstance you

must still leave it until the young have flown off.

The nest is in an unsuitable place. Whilst you may
consider the nesting place unsuitable, birds are very
good at choosing the best places to nest. Often, like
Jemima, they return to places they have
successfully raised young in the past. If you are
concerned, the best way forward is to contact
Natural England; this is the government agency for
the protection of wildlife. If they advise removal,
they will put you in touch with a professional who
can supervise the removal which will ensure that the
birds have the best possible chance of survival.
Removal should never be attempted if there are
eggs or unfeathered chicks in the nest as, in this

case, the adults would almost certainly abandon the

you ng.

Cleaning out nest boxes. This should only We hope this advice is useful. Please do not be

be undertaken between 1 September and 1 frightened to help wild animals; just remember to seek

February. At other times of the year, it would be professional advice first.

breaking the law. Remove any unhatched eggs and
throw them away, do not be tempted to keep them.
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We are really lucky to be able to have a Foundation
Learning Programme at Whitby School. This sees our
learners accessing a range of different lessons which
include, health and nutrition, Russian, English, maths,
cooking, life skills, technology, art and music, to name
a few. Students enjoy a variety of different activities
throughout the week as well as being able to go on a
number of different trips around the local area and
beyond.

The students have been exceptionally lucky to have
received tickets to the recent, ‘Into the Film’

festival held at local cinemas giving students a chance
to go and watch new movies and have access to
resources to support the learning around these. Most
recently they were invited to watch the new ‘Teenage
Mutant Ninja Turtle’ movie, this gave them an
opportunity to be able to practise their English skills
and write reviews and take part in speaking and
listening tasks which help them towards their final
qualifications.

As well as being entered for formal qualifications,
students are able to frequently gain AQA unit award
certificates, which provide them with certified
certificates from an exam board which are tailored to
meet their curriculum and expected outcomes.
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This year, students have been exceptionally lucky to
have a number of external extra curricular trips out,
these include Piglets Adventure Farm, museums,
pantomimes, North Yorkshire Water Park, the Metro
Centre, axe throwing, cinema visits and more recently
London and trips to local farms and outside spaces. All
of these trips help our students build resilience,
encourage social skills, build teamwork skills and
provide them with opportunities outside the classroom
which may support gaining employment once they
leave education.

As well as providing all of these opportunities, the
Foundation Learning Group is there to support skills
for life providing opportunities for students to become
more independent in preparation for adulthood.
Students are supported with writing CV’s, applying for
jobs locally and further afield as well as preparing for
independent living in the future.
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PRIMARY DISTRICT
FOOTBALL FINALS

On behalf of Whitby School and the Scarborough and
District Schools we would like to thank Craig Moth,
Whitby Town and all their hard working volunteers for
hosting our District Football Finals. Alongside our
local Primary Schools Straws Cup and Barclay’s Shield
Football Tournament. Congratulations to all winners
and our two local Primary Schools Lythe winning the
Barclay’s Shield and Airy winning the Straws cup for
the first time since 2013.
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NOTICES

The deadline for purchasing tickets for the Prom is Friday 23 May. Thanks to the fundraising team, ticket
prices are held at last year’s price of £20.00. The cost includes a delicious buffet and free mocktail. Sneaton
Castle are kindly opening the Chapel and gardens for photo opportunities. Get your dancing shoes on Year

11and celebrate in style.

Please note that we cannot allow peanut products, chocolate bars or sweets which contain peanuts/nuts at

Whitby School. Some children, across our two school sites, have life-threatening nut allergies and contact

with peanuts/nut products could result in death. If someone has a nut allergy, it is not just eating nuts that

can cause a reaction - being touched on the skin, smelling food, or products containing nuts can cause an
anaphylactic shock which can cause breathing and swallowing difficulties and potentially be life-threatening.
Please ensure your child is aware of this.

Thank you

Follow us to see the exciting things our students are achieving at Whitby Sixth Form.

Whitby School Newsletter Issue 24
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https://www.instagram.com/ws_sixthform/
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inourplace is funded in your area to provide your family with free access to expert learning about childhood

development, wellbeing, brain changes, and much more to help you to connect with your children and make sure

they thrive.

Here’s a quick round up of what we think is great on inourplace this month.

End of term prep for school
moves

A digital hub of resources for
parents to help you navigate
and support your child to
thrive as they move up or start
a new school LINK

Navigating nightmares and
night terrors

Advice and guidance from
Clinical Psychologists and
Health Visitors with parent
voices LINK
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Adolescence: Emotional

health for boys

The Child Psychologist and
Psychotherapist’s view LINK

The child development and

wellbeing course for parents

Expert insights for your
parenting

Short films on sleep, toddler

Online course empowering
tantrums, school behaviour,

your parenting anytime,
anywhere LINK

teenagers and much more

Talking about big world
problems

The Psychologist’s advice
LINK

inourplaceﬁ



https://inourplace.co.uk/
https://inourplace.co.uk/how-to-talk-to-your-child-about-events-in-the-news-without-making-them-anxious/
https://inourplace.co.uk/moving-up/
https://inourplace.co.uk/how-parents-can-raise-emotional-skills-development-for-young-boys/
https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/course/59
https://inourplace.co.uk/sleep/
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR
ACTIVITIES

MONDAY
® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Prospect Hill Site (Drama Studio)
e Airy Hill Site Band, Lunchtime

TUESDAY

® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Prospect Hill Site (Drama Studio)
e Sixth Form Maths, 3.30-4.30pm (M2)

e Gym Club, 3.30-4.30pm. All years welcome. (Prospect Hill site Fitness Suite)

e GCSE Music coursework help, 3.30-4.30pm

WEDNESDAY

e Choir, Lunchtime (Airy Hill Site)

® Rehearsals for all members of the chorus We Will Rock You at Airy Hill Site (R17)

e Year 11 Maths, 3.30-4.30pm (Higher in room H7; Foundation in room S2)

® Wednesdays and Thursdays after school (alternating days) After school Drama Club for Airy Hill Site -
Main Hall; after school rehearsals for main cast WWRY

THURSDAY

e Funk Band, lunchtimes (Prospect Hill Site)

® Music Theory, before school (Prospect Hill Site)

Gym Club, 3.30-4.30pm. All years welcome. (Prospect Hill Site Fitness Suite)
Year 11 German Help, 3.30-4.30pm (plus other nights if needed)

GCSE Music coursework help, 3.30-4.30pm

FRIDAY

e Year 9 Drama Club, Lunchtime (Drama Studio)
o Writers’ Club, Lunchtime (H6)

e English Revision, Lunchtime (H6)




KEY DATES

Monday 19 May ......ceeeenercrunnaennes SEND Forum, Airy Hill Site, 1.45-3.00pm (by invitation)
Wednesday 21 May .......ccccveuneunenee Year 9 ‘Making Waves’ with York St John University

Half Term ... 26-30 May

Tuesday 3 June ... Year 12 Parents UCAS Information Evening

Wednesday 4 June .....ceveueeunnneee Young Carer Hub, Prospect Hill site

Wednesday 4 June ......ceveueeuneneee Year 12 Talk the Talk Day

BiiielayAC R iy c R Breakfast Meeting with Beyond Housing for Sixth Form students
wlc 9 June.... Year 12 Trial Exams

Tuesday 10 June ...cceeunsencnecnnenne Year 9-Year 13 Apprenticeship Evening for pupils and parents
Wednesday 18 June ......ccveueuueeneees Year 12 to Hull University Experience Day

lESEs i AROR i CRs S ——— Year 12 to Leeds Beckett University UCAS Fair

Monday 23 June ....oeeernennecnncerenns Years 9 & 10 Anglo American talk ‘International Women in Engineering Day’
Tuesday 24 June ......veeneernersessenens Year 12 students visit Boulby Mine

Tuesday 24 June ......veeneernersessenens Geography Year 10 Fieldwork - Sandsend to Whitby
Wednesday 25 June ...ccceveecnneee Geography Year 10 Fieldwork - Sandsend to Whitby
Wednesday 25 June ...ccceveecnneee Year 10 Employability Workshops

Thursday 26 June ......cccveeeuesunnenne Year 11 Prom, 6.00-10.00pm (Sneaton Castle)

Monday 30 June .....ceveeeucseennecnee Year 12 students University of York ‘Creativity Lab’ Trip
Tuesday 1July ...... Year 8 HPV Vaccinations

Tuesday 1July ...... Year 7 Hunger Games

Tuesday 1-Wednesday 2 July ......... Year 12 trip to Oxford University

Wednesday 2 July .......cceeennenneennneee Young Carer Hub, Prospect Hill site

Friday 4 July ... Sports Day

Friday 4 July ... Year 12 students ‘Project Dare’ at Nestle, York

w/c Monday 7 July ......eeeeceunnenes Year 6 Transition (Airy Hill site)

8-10 July .cereercereernenn. ... We Will Rock You (Prospect Hill site)

Tuesday 15 July w.creevenrenecsencennncne Summer Concert, 6.00-7.00pm
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Mon. 1 & Tues. 2 Training Days Mon. 5 January Training Day
September

Wed. 3 September School Opens
Wed. 15 October Training Day
Fri. 24 October School Closes

Mon. 27-Fri. 31 Half Term Holiday
October Mon. 23 February School Opens

Tues. 6 January School Opens
Fri. 13 February School Closes

Mon. 16-Fri. 20 Half Term Holiday
February

Mon. 3 November School Opens Fri. 27 March School Closes
Fri. 19 December School Closes Mon. 30 March.- Easter Holiday

Mon. 22 Dec.-Fri. Christmas Holiday Fri. 10 April

January

Mon. 13 April School Opens
Mon. 4 May Bank Holiday

Fri. 22 May School Closes
Mon. 25-Fri. 29 May  Half Term Holiday
Mon. 1 June School Opens

Fri. 17 July School Closes
Mon. 20 July Training Day
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Senior Leadership Team

Mr G Davies - Headteacher

Ms S Boyd — Deputy Headteacher

Miss J Caddell - Deputy Headteacher

Mrs J Bradley — Assistant Headteacher (Prospect Hill site)
Mrs K Mallender — Assistant Headteacher (Airy Hill site)
Mr A Whelan - Assistant Headteacher (Sixth Form)

SENDCo
Mrs H Kirk = SENDCo

Safeguarding
Miss J Caddell - Designated Safeguarding Lead

Mrs J Bradley — Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead

Whitby School Newsletter Issue 24
101947 601901 | £ post@whitbyschool.co.uk

MEET THE STAFF

Heads of Year
Mrs A Harrison - Year 7

Ms D Reddy - Year 7

Mr A Raw - Year 8

Mrs J Cassell-Osowski - Year 9
Mrs A Scales - Year 10

Ms A Ruberry - Year 11

Care & Achievement Coordinators
Miss A Clarkson - Year 7
Miss E Hutton - Year 8
Miss K Wilson - Year 8
Mr D Jackson - Year 9
Mrs H Ross - Year 10

Mr D Taylor - Year 11
Mr J Daley - Year 12 & 13




SAFEGUARDING

Designated Deputy Designated
Safeguarding Lead Safeguarding Lead
Miss J Caddell Mrs J Bradley

SAFEGUARDING TEAM

Mrs K Mallender Mr A Whelan Mrs J Robinson

SENDCo Governor
Mrs H Kirk Mr M Taylor















